The purpose of this consultation was to consult on two sets of draft regulations which would extend the Disability Discrimination Act (DDA) to cover general qualifications such as GCSEs and A Levels.  One set of regulations principally prescribes the list of relevant qualifications covered by the legislation.  The other set of regulations covers the enforcement mechanisms for making a claim. 

The consultation was carried out through the Department's web-based consultation system between 4 September and 29 November 2006.  It was publicised through newsletters, magazines and pre-consultation meetings with representatives of disability groups and awarding bodies.  13 responses were received.  

We have made two main changes to our draft regulations following the consultation exercise.  We have provided an additional regulation within the Disability Discrimination (General Qualifications Bodies) (Relevant Qualifications and Physical Features) Regulations 2007 to make clear that the practice of exemptions (and therefore the resulting certificate indications) will be lawful after September 2007. 

The second change we have is to implement a suggestion made by the Disability Rights Commission that an additional regulation be made within the Disability Discrimination Act 1995 (Amendment) (General Qualifications Bodies) (Regulations) 2007 where to apply the “physical feature” duty to make reasonable adjustments to circumstances in which awarding bodies occupy premises under a lease.  This provision will bring our regulations into line with provisions made in the regulations governing trade and professional qualifications bodies and ensure greater harmonisation between different parts of the DDA.

We will be holding a limited consultation with our key stakeholders – representatives of awarding bodies and disability groups - to inform them of the revisions we have made and to give them the opportunity to raise any remaining concerns before the regulations are laid.  

